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OLD BUSINESS:

GROUNDSKEEPERS:

Rebecca, cemetery manager, let the board members know that she had to let David
Ojeda go on 1/31/2025 because he could only work from 7:00 a.m. until 1:00 p.m.,
and sometimes 2:00 p.m., and we need someone to work until 4:30 p.m. Michael
Aguilar was hired on 2/03/2025 to work from 12:30 p.m. until 4:30 p.m. Gabriel
Gonzalez works from 8:00 a.m. until 4:30 p.m. Mario Gutierrez Olguin works
from 7:00 a.m. until 3:30 p.m. Jaime Garza works from 7:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m.
Michael Aguilar was hired at $20.00 an hour due to his previous cemetery
experience. Board members raised the hourly wage for Mario Gutierrez Olguin to
$19.00 an hour (he is still in his six month probation period).

CASKET LOWERING DEVICE:
The decision on a new casket lowering device will be made at the March board
meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:21 p.m. The next regular board meeting will be

held at 4:30 p.m. on Wednesday, March 26, 2025.

Respectivély submitted,



LINDSAY-STRATHMORE PUBLIC

CEMETERY DISTRICT
639 S. FOOTHILL- LINDSAY, CA 93247
PHONE/FAX: (559) 562-3349

FEBRUARY 2025 BOARD MEETING

The meeting was called to order on February 26, 2025 at 4:37 p.m. in the Lindsay-
Strathmore Cemetery District office by Director Eddie Smith. In addition to
Director Eddie Smith in attendance were Director Terry Tredway, and cemetery
manager Rebecca Morales. Director Joshua Flowers was unable to attend.

Director Eddie Smith made the motion that the January 2025 minutes be approved.
Director Terry Tredway seconded the motion, with all in favor, the minutes were
approved.

The current bills were reviewed and paid by the directors. Also examined were the
bills that required payment prior to the meeting. The total bills for January 2025
were: Salaries $20,935.01; Medical Insurance $1,539.40; Water/Grove Care
$28,538.70. Income for January was $72,331.37. The Tritten Account balance was
$6,188.11.

Accessible at the meeting for the Board members to review were the (3) county
balance sheets for the Pre-Need, Endowment and General Accounts.

Rebecca Morales, cemetery manager, presented the February Manager’s Report.

Interments for January 2025 were: Lindsay (8) full burials and (7) cremation
burials.

NEW BUSINESS:

MOLD IN SHOP STORAGE ROOM AND BATHROOM:

Board members elected to discuss this at the March board meeting when Director
Joshua Flowers will be in attendance.

JCB BACKHOE QUICK COUPLER:

Rebecca, cemetery manager, stated that we need to order a quick coupler to have
on hand in case the one we are using now breaks. Board members were given a
price of $2200.00 if we order one from N&S breaks. Board members asked
Rebecca to get two more estimates if possible.



